WNC Report to Syresham Parish Council Wednesday 31st January 2024
Syresham Truck Stop
Last week, the applicant submitted the first responses since April last year and these cover highways and flood risk.  You can see them both on the WNC planning portal under WNS/2022/2012/MAO but if you put ‘truck stop’ in the keyword search in the planning portal it will take you straight there.  The responses are now being submitted to the highways authorities and flood authority for comment.  It seems the earliest that the application could be brought to committee is March but more likely in April.

Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plans
Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plans (LCWIPs) are detailed proposed schemes to make it safer and easier for people to walk, wheel, or cycle in West Northants.  On last week’s WNC Town and Parish Briefing newsletter, which you receive, was an important piece about these.  The proposals for Brackley, Silverstone and Daventry are now out for consultation and I am sure that you will take a very close look at those proposals relevant to you – which in most cases will be Brackley and Towcester, which includes Syresham, Crowfield and Silverstone.  
You can find it if you go to the WNC website and put in ‘consultations’ in the search box.  Here is the link - https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/news/have-your-say-proposed-cycling-and-walking-infrastructure-plans.  It closes at midnight on Sunday 25th February 2024.
Public Spaces Protection Orders local information
At your October meeting, I reported that WNC has introduced a variation to the Public Spaces Protection Orders (PSPO) which came into force on 3rd October to help promote responsible dog ownership and now also prohibits smoking in certain public spaces across the whole of West Northamptonshire.
I understand the Syresham has had its signs put up already.  This is being undertaken by WNC officers to ensure that the correct signage is placed in the correct locations to comply with the requirements of the Act.  It is taking time as there are in excess of 5,000 pieces of signage to put out across 500 square miles.  Once the signage is in position, local communications will be undertaken to support it, this will include information for Parish and Town Councils to share with their residents.   More information will be sent out in an upcoming members and parish briefing.  
Local Large Employment Sites 
I am awaiting an update on the local sites next week and believe that the outstanding, mainly traffic, information is due to be received very soon on at least one of the sites.  As soon as I hear more I will email any updates.  It is thought that DHL will come to committee in March or April.

Councillor Dermot Bambridge


